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LADIES AUXILIARY DID IT AGAIN! 
 Branch 270 Ladies Auxiliary did it again.  Near the end of 
the Branch's January General Meeting, L.A. President, 
Annie McArthur, and L.A. 1st Vice President, Rosalie Pratt, 
made a surprise presentation of a $5,000 "big cheque" 
donation to the Branch Building Fund.  The donation is 
meant to help with the expensive roof repairs that should 
begin soon.  The ladies should take pride in all the work 
they do to support the Branch and Veterans.  Members of 
the Ladies Auxiliary are known for their delicious food 
served at functions and banquets, but they do so much 
more than cooking and serving.  Throughout the year they 
are involved in all kinds of fundraising efforts that benefit 
the branch, our Veterans, the local youth and the 
community.  Today's membership in Branch 270 Ladies 
Auxiliary is 41, with many ladies holding membership in 
both the Ladies Auxiliary and the Branch.  Thank you so 
much Ladies! 
Read more about Ladies Auxiliary Life Member Alida Turner 
on page 13. 

ANNUAL TREE OF WARMTH  
Coldwater Branch's Tree of Warmth items that were 
collected during the Holiday season were given to the 
Coldwater Public School on Tuesday January 14.  The 
donation of toques, scarves, mitts and other warm articles 
of clothing for kids was presented by our Sick & Visiting 
coordinator Betty-Anne Burnie (right) to Coldwater Public 
School teacher Jennifer Viherjoki.  Thank you to Betty-Anne 
for coordinating, and to all who supported this initiative by 
donating these articles of clothing. 
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Coldwater Branch President Norm Marion (left) is 

accepting the $5,000 donation made by Ladies Auxiliary 

1st Vice President Rosalie Pratt, on behalf of the L.A. 
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FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Comrades,  

As you would have read already on 
the front page, the Ladies Auxiliary 
surprised me (us) during our latest 
General Meeting with quite a 
significant donation of $5,000 to 
our Building Fund.  This will be a 
tremendous help to us in dealing with the various repairs 
and maintenance costs we will be facing this year, 
particularly with the roof and heating/cooling units.  Thank 
you so much Ladies! 
 
On the canteen front, I want to thank Jamie Russell for his 
service as our Canteen Operator for the past year.  By the 
time you read this the canteen will be closed for a transition 
period.  Notices of a Call for Proposals about the canteen 
operation were posted in the Clubroom, in the Maple Leaf 
(see page 6), in the Talk Of The Town newspaper, and on-
line on Facebook.  We had several shows of interest 
already.  During this period of transition, the canteen will 
not be open, at least not on a regular basis, for the next few 
weeks.  A committee has been appointed to handle the 
selection process for a new operator.  Hopefully, it will 
reopen soon under new management.  Anyone interested, 
please contact me or any member of the Executive.  
I also want to thank Comrade Dean McArthur for his work 
as Sports Officer in the past months.  Dean has brought in 
fresh ideas for tournaments and sports activities, but he has 
decided to step down at this time.   A new Sports Officer 
will be appointed to fill the position until the elections in 
May. 
 
The Legion's Zone E4 Spring Convention will be at the 
Waubaushene Branch on Sunday March 15, starting at 1 
p.m.  I encourage all members of the Branch and Ladies 
Auxiliary to attend these Zone Spring and Fall Conventions 
in order to get familiar with the workings of the Legion 
organisation and the issues that local branches are facing.   
Zone Conventions are only a few hours in duration and are 
always within short driving distance, so carpooling is usually 
available.  The District "E" Spring Convention on April 3-5 
will be held at the Everett and Lisle Branches, and the 
Dominion Convention is on August 22-26, in Saskatoon.  
 
On Friday January 24, three of us from the Coldwater 
Branch – Betty-Jean Murray, Carol Baird and I – attended a 
Legion Service in Orillia for Comrade Colin Wackett who 
passed away on January 18.  Colin was a Veteran from the 
Royal Air Force, a Past President of Branch 34 Orillia, Past 
Zone E4 Commander and a Past District Public Relations 

Officer Chairman. He was also the local chair for the Ride 
for Dad for many years.  Even though he was a member of 
the Orillia Branch, Colin was a familiar face at our own 
branch.  He enjoyed very much attending our special 
events.  May he rest in peace. 
 
Yours in Comradeship, 
Norm Marion, President 
 

MEMBERSHIP REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Wayne Tutt, Membership 
Chairperson 
Hello Comrades.   Associate member Randy Wyatt passed 
away December 20, 2019.  At this time our membership is 
at 310: Life 3, Ordinary 43, Associate 172, and Affiliate 92.  
Please make our new members feel welcome.  They are: 
Vicki Leppard-Conant, Rob Conant, Brent Rodgers, Alan 
Cowderoy, Jackie Cowderoy, Christine Nicholls, Alexander 
Nicholls, and Catherine Harned.  As of January 24, we still 
have 50 members who have not paid their 2020 dues. 
These members who have not renewed their membership 
by January 31 will have their names removed from the 
membership list.   Thank you. 
 

 

THE MAPLE LEAF 
The Maple Leaf is the award-winning newsletter 

of Royal Canadian Legion Branch 270 Coldwater, 

published each month in the first week of the 

month.  It is primarily an internal communication 

tool through which the Branch Executive and 

Committee Chairpersons disseminate 

information and report to the membership on 

their respective activities.  Opinions expressed in 

feature articles are those of the writers and do 

not imply endorsement by the Branch or the 

Legion. 

Committee reports and pre-arranged articles 

must be received no later than the 21st of each 

month in order to be published in the following 

month's issue.  Please submit by email addressed 

to:  Branch PRO – Maple Leaf at 

branch270@rogers.com . 
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TREASURER REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Annie McArthur, Secretary-
Treasurer 
As of January 22, 2020, the General Account is at 
$24,177.90, Building Account is at $21,097.98 and the 
Nevada Account at $237.66 

 
SICK & VISITING REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Betty-Anne Burnie, Sick and Visiting 
Chairperson 
I have been keeping in touch with those I know are ill or not 
well.  If there are any issues that require my attention 
please let me know.  Home phone (705) 686-3270 or email 
bburnie6@hotmail.com. 

 
SERGEANT-AT-ARMS REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Randy Rice, Branch Acting Sergeant-
at-Arms 
There are three basic drill movements used by the military 
and at Royal Canadian Legion parades.  These are the 
commands “ATTENTION", “STAND AT EASE", “STAND 
EASY”.  They are usually preceded by the words or word, 
"COLOUR PARTY" or "PARADE".  Every Veteran is familiar 
with them and reacts instinctively when they're heard.  
When you hear these words, a parade is under way. 
If you wish to take part in our branch parades, whether with 
the Colour Party or as a marcher, please let me know: (705) 
816-0110, or email ricerandolph@gmail.com . 

 
BAR OFFICER REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Maggie Murphy, Bar Officer 
Thank you to Kari Malmstrom and Gaëtanne Robinson for 
hosting our New Year's Eve party.  It was a success and we'll 
consider doing it again next year.  It was a potluck, so there 
was no expense to the branch.  It was held in the Clubroom, 

with a band, with lots of dancing, and a good time was had 
by all. 
Thank you also to everyone who made our President’s 
Levee on New Year's Day a great success.  A special thank 
you to all the volunteers who came out to help.  Without 
you we could not put out these special events.  I have an 
appointment with our Rogers rep to sign a new contract 
and get the work done to get all the TV’s working to full 
capacity.   

VETERANS SERVICE OFFICER REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Randy Rice, Veterans Service Officer 
Veterans Affair Canada (VAC) offers a wide range of 
services and benefits for Veterans, Canadian Armed Forces 
members and Royal Canadian Mounted Police members 
living with a mental health condition, as well as their 
families.  It aims to ensure a seamless transition from 
military to civilian life.  VAC has a network of operational 
stress injury (OSI) clinics across the country operated by 
provincial health authorities.  These clinics have a mandate 
to provide specialized health services to Veterans, including 
assessment, diagnoses, treatment, and referral by an 
interdisciplinary team of professionals. Here are some 
points of contact: 
 
Crisis line: 1-800-268-7708 
MOBILE APPS FUNDED BY VAC 
PTSD COACH www.veterans.gc.ca/eng/etools/ptsd-
coach-canada  
OSI Connect www.veterans.gc.ca/eng/mental-
health/osi-app 
Operational Stress Injury Social Support (OSISS) 
www.osiss.ca  
Member Assistance Program 1-800-883-6094 
 
There is help for VETERANS and their families when it 
comes to Mental Health, the first step is to seek help.  All 
assistance provided is confidential! 

GENERAL MEETING 

The next General Meeting will be on 

Wednesday, February 26, beginning 

at 6:30 p.m.  Branch General 

Meetings take place on the fourth 

Wednesday of each month, from 

September to June, in the upstairs 

hall at 6:30 p.m.  

 

mailto:bburnie6@hotmail.com
mailto:ricerandolph@gmail.com
http://www.veterans.gc.ca/eng/etools/ptsd-coach-canada
http://www.veterans.gc.ca/eng/etools/ptsd-coach-canada
http://www.veterans.gc.ca/eng/mental-health/osi-app
http://www.veterans.gc.ca/eng/mental-health/osi-app
http://www.osiss.ca/
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SPORTS REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Dean McArthur, Sports Officer 
Unfortunately, after much consideration, I am stepping 
down as Sports Officer.  Thank you for your support, and I 
wish you all the best in the future. 
Anyone wishing to take over the duties of Sports Officer, 
please contact the Branch office. 

 
PUBLIC RELATIONS REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Norm Marion, Public Relations 
Officer 
We had very good Public Relations events and coverage in 
the past month, with the Poster & Literary Contest awards 
and the President's Levee.  Dozens of photos have been 
posted on-line. 
Three more photos were sent for publishing in the Legion 
Magazine.  I will try to send a few each month at the time 
of editing the Maple Leaf.  So far, a dozen Coldwater Branch 
photos were published in the magazine in the past two 
years. 

 

ENTERTAINMENT/WAYS & MEANS 
Submitted by Comrade Carol Baird, Entertainment/Ways & 
Means Chairperson 
I hope everyone is getting through the winter without much 
trouble.  We have our Meat Draw on Saturday February 8. 
This month at the branch we have a spaghetti dinner for 
Valentine's Day on the 14th.  It costs $10 and includes 
spaghetti with meat sauce, Caesar salad, rolls, dessert, tea 
and coffee.  We will have a door prize and a sunshine draw.  
It runs from 4:30 until 7 p.m.  The tickets are at the bar and 
we would appreciate you purchasing them in advance.  
Thanks to Rosalie Pratt for all her hard work with this event.  
On the 29th we have our monthly entertainment with Three 
Quarter Country with Cliff Legault.  Please support our 
upcoming Clubroom events. 

 
POPPY REPORT 

Submitted by Comrade Betty-Jean Murray, Poppy 
Chairperson 
As reported at the General Meeting on January 22, 2020, 
Branch 270 Coldwater Poppy Fund stands in good stead.  I 
am pleased to report we recently received thanks from the 
family of a veteran we had managed to help, and I later met 
another veteran we had assisted through Veterans Comfort 
last fall who continues to thank us for our assistance. 
Just to let you know, your Poppy funds are fulfilling their 
mandate. 
We will be hosting a luncheon for Veterans on Thursday, 
April 9, 2020, paying tribute to those who ‘took the ridge’ 
in the Battle of Vimy Ridge.  This luncheon will be free to 
veterans and their caregivers; however, you must pick up 
your tickets in advance.  Please plan to join us.  For others, 
tickets will be available at the bar in advance of the 
event.  At this time, we know the menu will include 
delicious and substantial meat pies.  Hopefully you will be 
able to join us for this luncheon.  More info will follow. 
 

Congratulations to John O'Hara (left) and Greg Stout 

who took 1st place for team at the Zone E4 Dart 

Tournament in Collingwood on January 4th. 
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BRANCH HISTORIAN REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Norm Marion, Branch Historian 
SECOND WORLD WAR PLAQUE:  The estimate from 
Signature Memorials for the Second World War plaque for 
the Cenotaph is $800 + tax, which will use up the rest of the 
funds raised a year ago for that purpose. 
75TH ANNIVERSARY VICTORY PIN: The Dominion Executive 
Council has authorized the Legion's 75th Anniversary of the 
Second World War Victory commemorative lapel pin for 
wear on Legion Dress until December 31, 2020.  It is 
permitted to be worn on the right lapel of the Legion blazer 
along with the current "We Support Our Troops" lapel pin. 
 

YOUTH EDUCATION 
Submitted by Comrade Marg Murphy, Youth Education 
Chairperson 
Last month we announced the branch level winners of the 
Legion's annual Poster & Literary Contest, and we 
mentioned that one of the winners in the B&W poster 
category was a home schooled girl named Kaylee Young.  
Well, Kaylee did it again, this time at Zone level.  Her poster 
will now be judged at the District level.  Congratulations 
Kaylee, and good luck at the next level. 

We now have the students thinking about the Public 
Speaking Competition, which will be held (Branch level) at 
the Coldwater Branch on Sunday February 23.  Our Branch 
will also host the Zone level competition on Sunday March 
8.  That one will involve the winners of the 10 branches 
from Zone E4.  We will need judges, timekeepers, and 
scrutineers on those dates.  If you're interested, please let 
me know; or just come out to listen to these kids.  It is 
amazing how well the students perform at public speaking 
in front of strangers. Due to the teachers’ strike, we need 
you parents and grandparents to encourage the students 
to take part, too. 

 
2nd ANNUAL SENIORS LITERARY 
COMPETITION  
Writers, fire up your pens and get ready to submit your 
poem, essay, short story or memoir.  Deadline for 
submissions will be Saturday, May 9, 2020 so you have 
some time to select you topics.  Exercise your imagination 
– let it run free – who knows where it may take you. 

 
 

  

 

CALL FOR PROPOSALS: 

LEGION CANTEEN 
OPERATOR 

Royal Canadian Legion Branch 270 
Coldwater is accepting proposals 

to rent and operate the 
Branch Club Room Canteen.  
Applicants should be prepared to 

operate the Canteen to 
accommodate the Club Room 
hours and to provide a menu 

suitable for workers and families. 
Written proposals may be 

delivered by post or email.  For 
further details, contact Branch 

management. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This month we remember the 

1948 RCAF Flyers 

Following the Second World War, the 1948 

Winter Olympic Games were held in St. 

Moritz, Switzerland. Many of the players on 

the Royal Canadian Air Force Flyers hockey 

team, representing Canada, were Veterans of 

the war. Despite a challenging tournament, 

the men finished in first place, winning 

Olympic gold on February 8.  In 2000, the 

1948 Royal Canadian Air Force Flyers’ gold 

medal win was selected as the ”greatest 

moment in Canadian Armed Forces sports 

history” and the team was inducted into the 

Canadian Olympics Hall of Fame in 2008. 

From Veterans Affairs Canada files 
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LEGION REVOKES MEMBERSHIP OF 
INDIVIDUALS FOR STOLEN VALOUR 
 
Legion issues lifetime membership ban due to stolen 
valour for the first time 
From Dominion Command files 
 
OTTAWA, ON, 20 JANUARY, 2020 – The Royal Canadian 
Legion, in an unprecedented move has revoked the 
membership of two members found to have engaged in 
“Stolen Valour.”   
“The Legion takes the issue of Stolen Valour very 
seriously,” says Dominion President Thomas D. Irvine, CD.  
“Anyone who makes illegitimate claims of service or 
sacrifice degrades the honour of those who have served 
and brings tremendous discredit upon this organization. I 
cannot stand by to see the good name and deeds of the 
Legion tarnished by such discreditable conduct.” 
The lifetime membership ban of one member in Ontario 
and another in British Columbia came over the weekend, 
after inquiries into each case ended. The Legion 
investigated allegations regarding the members’ military 
service and the wearing of medals they had allegedly not 
earned. Mr. Irvine shared his decision with the Legion’s 
Dominion Executive Council after outlining the steps he 
had taken before reaching his landmark decision, in 
accordance with the Legion’s General By-Laws. 
“I provided each individual an opportunity to rebut the 
alleged evidence of their unfounded service claims and 
wearing of unearned medals; their submissions were 
without merit,” he explains. Expulsion from the Legion can 
come after the Legion’s own complaint process, or its 
Dominion President can revoke membership after inquiry 
and for cause. 
In addition, The Royal Canadian Legion has just passed a 
new by-law amendment stating that anyone convicted 
under section 419 of the Criminal Code of Canada will be 
automatically expelled from the Legion. 
Upon being elected to the role of Dominion President in 
2018, Irvine had expressed his plans to take a strong 

stance against Stolen Valour as part of his mandate. The 
Legion believes Stolen Valour is stolen service. 
. 

THE LEGION'S “LEAVE THE STREETS BEHIND” 
PROGRAM 
“Leave the Streets Behind” is the Legion’s national 
homeless Veterans program that started out of Ontario 
Command. The program’s mission is to reach out to 
homeless Veterans and those at-risk of homelessness and 
provide them with immediate financial assistance and 
support. It also connects them with the social and 
community services to establish a long term solution to 
meet their needs. 
 
While the “Leave the Streets Behind” program is operating 
in Ontario, British Columbia/Yukon, Alberta/North West 
Territories, Saskatchewan, Nova Scotia/Nunavut and New 
Brunswick Commands, supports and services through the 
Legion are available for homeless and near-homeless 
Veterans and their families across the country.  
 

Partnering to support Veterans 
The circumstances that can lead to homelessness can 
involve many issues, from mental illness, to financial 
challenges, to family circumstances, to failures with the 
system, and much more. In the Veteran community, 
homelessness can impact not only the Veteran, but their 
family as well. 
 
The Legion is actively involved in advocating for supports 
and solutions for homeless Veterans. It was the Legion who 
hosted the first homeless Veterans Forum in 2014, bringing 
together industry experts, government representatives, 
Veterans organizations and community support services 
together for the first time.  We continue to be fully involved 
in working to find solutions, coordinating the 
Legion's Veterans Homelessness Advisory Committee to 
help develop a coordinated approach across all 
stakeholders to address the issue.  
 
The Legion works hard to get the word out to Veterans and 
their families about the help available. Our homeless 
Veterans program outreaches to shelters, first responders 
and organizations within communities to spread the word 
about our services and to coordinate supports for Veterans 
and their families in need. If you, or a Veteran or family 
member you know is homeless or at-risk of homelessness, 
contact a Legion Veterans Service Officer. 
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LADIES AUXILIARY 
Submitted by Comrade Anne McArthur, President of the 
Ladies Auxiliary Branch 270  

 
Greetings everyone. 
 
February has arrived.  Will that Ground 
Hog see his shadow or not? It is just six 
weeks to spring. 
 
Thank you to all the ladies who helped 
with the preparation of food for the 

President’s Levee on January 1st. It was wonderful to see so 
many people out and enjoying themselves and supporting the 
Branch.  
 
We finally had our steel table top installed in the centre work 
area in the kitchen upstairs. Thank you to John Brasil for 
donating his time. It was a little more than anticipated, but 
the end result is stunning.  
 
The Ladies Auxiliary were able to make a $5,000 donation to 
the Branch Building Fund at the General meeting in January.  
The donation is meant to help with the expensive roof repairs 
that should begin soon.  The ladies should take pride in all the 
work they do to support the Branch and Veterans.  
 
We will be holding a Pancake Supper on Shrove Tuesday, 
February 25, 2020, from 4 to 7 p.m., at the cost of $8.00. If 
you are able to help there will be a sign-up sheet on the LA 
Board, just as you enter the Branch. If you aren’t able to help, 
then come out and enjoy a delicious meal and comradeship 
with Branch members and community.  
 
Always remember that as a member of the Ladies Auxiliary 
we have made a commitment to assist the Branch and help 
with assisting Veterans. 
 
“Remember that the happiest people are not those getting 
more, but those giving more” 
H. Jackson Brown Jr. 
 
 
Yours in Comradeship, 
 
Anne McArthur 
LA President Branch 270 
  

HAPPENING AT THE 

COLDWATER LEGION 
 

Join us for weekly activities at the 
Coldwater Legion. 

Sunday/Monday  - Closed 
Tuesday 

1:30 to 4 p.m. Euchre league 
6:30 to 9 p.m. Fun Pool 

Wednesday 
7:30 to 10 p.m. Darts 

Thursday 
1 to 2 p.m. Shuffleboard 

7:30 to 10 p.m. Darts 
Friday 

6 to 9 p.m. Steak Darts 
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INTRODUCING LADIES AUXILIARY LIFE 
MEMBER ALIDA TURNER 
Submitted by Comrade Rosalie J. Pratt 
 
Forty years ago, Branch Member Comrade Alida would join 
her husband and father-in-law when they visited Branch 
270.  Always, she was asked to consider joining the Ladies 
Auxiliary.  Thirty-seven years ago she switched her 
affiliation but continues to support the efforts of the 
Branch. 
 
Comrade Alida’s early years were spotted by shift-work but 
she managed to provide assistance as needed.  Three, four 
decades ago, the Ladies prepared all foods in the comfort 
of their home (and at their personal expense).  Today, all 
foods must be prepared on our premises.  Costs are 
covered by a stream of revenue from the Auxiliary. 
 
Comrade Alida has enjoyed several Chairmanships.  For a 
total of six years, (two separate terms of three years each), 
she served as Sergeant-at-Arms.  She also undertook the 
positions of Secretary/Treasurer for a period of two years.  
For ten years, she has been the Telephone Committee 
Chairperson.  Since 1989 she has been the voice behind the 
Sick and Visiting telephone calls and the author of 
numerous get-well and thinking of you notes to our Ladies 
Auxiliary members and our Branch Veterans.   
 
In 2014, she was presented (a little late) the Life 
Membership Award for contributing twenty continuous 
years of service.  Comrade Alida shared that this was a 
proud moment, and that she has never regretted her 
affiliation with the Ladies Auxiliary.  She commented, “I 
have had the privilege of working with amazing women, 
and made new friends.  I refuse to find fault.  I look for the 
good.  I have enjoyed opportunities to help our community, 
and our members.  Reaching out to our Veterans is the 
most rewarding.”   
 
Comrade Alida was asked to share some comments and she 
offered the following: 

 Encourage young women to join and volunteer as 
often as they can; 

 She would like to have more social opportunities 
for our Veterans and their families – perhaps 
something similar to the Veterans’ Dinner but 
during the summer months; 

 Ladies should be permitted to wear a gray skirt and 
white blouse (no tie) April to October inclusive; 

 Would like to see a re-design of the Ladies’ hat; 

 

 Would like it if L.A. Life Members were invited to 
the Veterans’ Dinner on a complimentary basis; 

 Would like to see L.A. representation at community 
events such as the Coldwater fall fair; 

 As a women’ group, would like to be recognized on 
March 8th, International Women’s Day; 

 Would like to be able to offer mobility challenged 
Veterans transfer transportation service for special 
functions even if we have to pay for the taxi cab; 

 Would like the Joint Meetings to reflect those 
events whereby the L.A. and the Branch are 
working in cohesion. 

 
In closing the interview, Comrade Alida shared, “I am proud 
to be a member of the Ladies Auxiliary and stand ready to 
lend assistance to our Branch, our Veterans and their 
dependants, and aid with the Annual Poppy Campaign. 
 
Lady Alida, thank you for all you do!  

Ladies Auxiliary member Alida Turner (left) was 

presented a Certificate of Life Membership in 2017 by 

Shirley Duguay, then L.A. Zone Commander, in 

recognition of her service to the organization. 

Quote of the Month 

“Luck is what happens when preparation 

meets opportunity.” 

Lucius Seneca, a Roman statesman, philosopher 

and humorist who lived from 4 B.C. to 65 A.D.  
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TUESDAY AFTERNOON EUCHRE 
 
January 7 
High Hand – Joyce Witmer 
Lone Hand – Brian Strong 
Low Hand – Betty-Anne Burnie 
Prize – Joyce Witmer 
 
January 14 
High Hand – Joyce Witmer 
Lone Hand – Gail Wilson 
Low Hand – Bev Richards 
Prize – Joe Barron  
 
January 21 
High Hand – Nancy Barron  
Lone Hand – Joyce Witmer 
Low Hand – Shirley Giles 
Prize – Brian Strong 
 
January 28 
High Hand – Bev Richards 
Lone Hand – Betty-Anne Burnie 
Low Hand – Brian Strong 
Prize – Angie Stewart 
 

TUESDAY NIGHT POOL 
 
January 7 (wins) 
Larry Hutchinson (4) 
Glen Archer (2 ½) 
Tom Dearman (2) 
Dean McArthur (1 ½) 

 
January 14 (wins) 
Trevor McAuley (3) 
Glen Archer (2) 
Stella Britton (1) 
Louise Dearman (1) 
Kari Malmstrom (1) 
Dean McArthur (1) 
Maggie Murphy (1) 
 
January 21 (wins) 
Glen Archer (2) 
Tom Dearman (2) 
Kari Malmstrom (2) 
Stella Britton (1)  
Louise Dearman (1) 
Dean McArthur (1) 
Trevor McAuley (1) 
 

SHUFFLEBOARD MAVENS 
 
December 19   
1st – Magda & Brian 
2nd – Jackie & Lloyd 
3rd – Vic & Roger 
Sunshine - Roger 
 
January 2   
1st – Roger & Brian 
Sunshine – Maggie 
 
January 9   
1st – Maggie & Larry 
2nd – Lloyd & Dean 
3rd – Roger & Brian 
Sunshine - Dean 
 
January 16   
1st – Roger & Brian 
2nd – Rose & Lloyd 
3rd – Heather & Betty-Anne 
Sunshine – Heather 
 
January 23   
3rd – Terry & Brian 
Sunshine - Larry 

 
FRIDAY NIGHT STEAK DARTS 
 
January 3 
1. Adam  
2. Debbie R. 
3. Robbin 
4. Dean 
5. Dorothy 
6. Kathy 
Sunshine – Chris 
 
January 10 
1. Frank 
2. Frank 
3. Gaëtanne 
4. Steve 
5. Gill 
6. Gaëtanne 
Sunshine – Marcia 
 
January 17 
1. Kari 
2. Rick 
3. Adam 
4. Luke 
5. Eddie 
6. Dianne 
Sunshine – Grace 
 
January 24 
1. Al 
2. Dianne 
3. Al 
4. Marlene 
5. Kari 
6. Kathy 
Sunshine – Angie 
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